Over the past year, people throughout the Pacific Northwest have been fighting coal
exports because of the impact transporting coal would have on our environment. At the same
time, many of us pay electric bills to Puget Sound Energy and thus financially support electricity
from coal-fired electrical plants. While not in our backyards and not immediately visible to us,
those coal plants are doing irreversible damage to the natural and human environments too.
According to the Department of Energy Staff Report to the Secretary on Electricity Markets and
Reliability (also known as the Grid Reliability Report) published just last week: “Society places
value on attributes of electricity provision beyond those compensated by the current design of
the wholesale market”.! That is nowhere more true that here in the Pacific Northwest. We
value clean, renewable, sustainable electricity generation that will carry us into the future, not
a system that keeps us tethered to technology of the Industrial Revolution.

You have heard some of the statistics associated with Puget Sound Energy’s Colstrip
Generating Station. It is the largest single point source of carbon pollution in the Northwest. It
accounts for over 85% of the emissions for the entire state of Montana and is the single largest
source of carbon emissions west of the Mississippi.” Colstrip emits between about 15 million
metric tons of greenhouse gases annually, the equivalent emissions of about three million
passenger cars. Fine particulate pollution coming from the plant includes soot and heavy
metals like mercury, lead, arsenic, and strontium that lead to asthma and chronic bronchitis.’
In addition, for the last 30 years, approximately 200 million gallons of contaminated water each
year has been seeping from the Colstrip ash ponds into the groundwater below.* The

groundwater is so polluted that the community now pipes in water from the Yellowstone River,

30 miles away.



Two of the four coal-fired boilers at Colstrip will retire in July of 2022.> The two
remaining boilers are set to retire in 2035.° But we cannot wait until 2035.
Each day that facility remains in operation puts people, the natural environment, and

the climate at significant risk. Puget Sound Energy needs to retire Colstrip 3 and 4 by 2025.
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